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CITY OF GROVEPORT 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
 

September 13, 2023 
Engineering Department – Steve Farst 
 

 Capital Projects: 

2023 Street Maintenance      All work is substantially completed on the program, except for work 
   Program   on the Golf Course entry drive, which began on 9/12/23.  Milling,  

pavement base repair and pavement resurfacing is expected to be completed 
before 9/18, weather permitting.  Minor work on edge berms may extend into 
next week. 

 
Groveport Municipal Golf    Work is completed; landscape repairs are complete. 
   Cart paths  
 
SR 317 at Rohr Rd This is a Franklin County Engineer’s Office project. The intersection is 
 Closing for 75-days for reconstruction of the intersection.  The outcome will 

be a Round-About.  I was advised last week, by the office of the Franklin 
County Engineer, that the intersection will be reopened to traffic the first 
week of October. 

 Port Road Phase 2     An Ohio Public Works Commission (OPWC) (District 3) funding application for 
reconstruction of the pavement section and other ancillary items on Port Road was filed on Sept. 1. The 
improvement segment will be from Speigel Dr. to Rohr Rd). If funded by District 3, construction would likely 
occur in Spring/Summer of 2025.  The outcome of the application will not be known until December 2023. 

  
 Bridge Inspections    Inspections were completed.  Reports are expected from the consultant in a few weeks.  

Inspections included the Golf Course bridges over Little Walnut Creek, a pedestrian 
bridge along Main Street over Hanstein Ditch, and a large diameter culvert under SR 
317. 

 
 Development Projects:  

Redwood Apts. Hendron Site construction continues.  Installation of the public water main extension 
and sewer main along the roadway frontage is complete.  Building 
construction still is proceeding. 

 
Hendron Rd Animal Hospital Site work is underway. 
  


